## DEPARTMENT OF THE SOLICITOR GENERAL MINISTÈRE DU SOLLICITEUR GÉNÉRAL

## MEMORANDUM

Aug. 11th, 1972

BOB:

If the attached is what you have in mind I can have copies run off and we could try to get one into each mailbox.

I will be in touch when I return from vacation.

D.J. Brown

P.S. make any corrections necessary

## CASCADES CLUB

## NOTICE TO ALL RESIDENTS OF CASCADES

We have a Cascades Club which has been inactive for several years. We have a good building and grounds but very limited activity.

A general meeting is planned for at 8:00 p.m. in order that the residents may decide just what should be done with the club. The questions that must be answered immediately are as follows:

- 1. Do we want a club for our young people?
- 2. Does this area need a club for young people?
- 3. Are the parents willing to give the time, effort and money towards building a program for the young people?

If our answere are yes to these questions then the residents may consider the following matters at the general meeting:

- 1. We have approached the Boys Club in Ottawa who feel confident they will have a student qualified to take on the organizing of programs for the Club and will be in touch with us towards the end of September. We would have to pay this person but we are thinking of Friday nights and Saturday until next summer we would welcome any suggestions you may have.
- 2. Elect officers to carry on the business of the club, such as

President, Vice-President Treasurer Secretary

at least 10 committee members to collect membership fees and provide general assistance

We look forward to seeing you at the general meeting.

Bob Hughes President

(D.J. Brown, Liaison Officer)

D